
July18th 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We need your help! We know that some of our families have really enjoyed our stay and play toddler's nurture group since it has been 
in place and we would very much like it to continue in September. In order for us to facilitate this, we are looking for at least one 
parent volunteer who could commit to run the group as we do not have the staffing capacity to do so on a permanent basis. We would 
plan to work closely with you in the first instance to enable you to feel supported and confident in taking over the running and 
development of this fabulous group. 
 
Please send an email to trannacksecretary@croftymat.org if you would like to put yourself forward. 
 
Looking forward to hearing from you! 
Mr Boyes  
  
Message from our Governor Committee -  

Dear Parents 
                                                                                              Trannack Local Governance Committee 
  
The Governor Committee for the school is keen to recruit more parents to the group. We currently have 2 parent governors and 2 
community governors and feel that greater parent representation would be greatly beneficial. There is a time commitment to fulfil; 
meetings generally start at 5pm once every half term and then there would be a requirement to offer some additional time within the 
school day to undertake 1 or 2 monitoring visits.  If you are interested, there is Trust-wide training to better understand the position 
and a Trannack governor mentor to support you through the first year.  
We would love to hear from anyone who is interested; we can forward further guidance about the election process and the general 
commitment.  This is a really worthwhile and valuable role that makes a substantial contribution to the children and staff of the 
school.  We need you! 

  
Books - Please can any school reading books be returned back to school by the end of term. If anyone has any books in good condition 
they would be happy to donate to our library, this would be most appreciated.  

End of Term - We break up for the summer holidays on Tuesday 22nd July after the End of Term assembly.  Pupils will return to school 
on Thursday 4th September.  School will be closed on Wednesday 3rd September for a staff training day. 

Picnic Games Table - We have finally saved enough money to purchase a recycled picnic games table.  This is something which we have 
been planning for a while but it has taken a long while to save enough money to purchase it as they don’t 
come cheap.  The money raised from the bees wax wraps made by the School Council, money raised by last 
year’s School Council and items sold in sustainability week have all gone towards the fund.  Additionally, Mrs 
Hoskins has been saving the money from unwanted items we have sold over quite a long period of time.  
Thank you to everyone for their hard work to help raise the funds.  We are hoping to have the table here in 
the Autumn term. 
  
  

A reminder of the school times 

8am - Early Bird 

8:30 - Wake & Shake 

8:30 Children can arrive and wait in the 

playground with their parents. 

8:40 - Doors open 

8:45 - Registration 

15:15 - End of the day 

15:15—17:00 Kids Club 

Fleetwood were the house point winners this week.  Well done! 
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Headlice -  Please try to check and treat your child/children’s hair.  Please ensure that children with long hair tie it back. It would be 
helpful if parents are vigilant during the school holidays, this is an ideal time to try to keep on top of and get rid of them, when 
children aren’t in school to re-infect each other. 
 
Bikeability - Well done to this week’s Bikeability group, they all earned certificates which they will receive before the end of term.  
The team who coached the children were very complimentary towards them.   
 
 

Parents are invited to the summer Rocksteady concert which will take place on Tuesday 22nd July at 9am. 
Yr 6 Parents are invited to the Yr6 leavers’ assembly on Monday 21st - 2pm 
Parents are invited to our End of Term Assembly ~ Tuesday 22nd July - 2pm 

Wrap Around Care - Please ensure you pay for outstanding Wrap Around Care invoices for Apr/May 25 as soon as possible via 
ParentPay.  Thank you!  



 

This week’s certificates go to…. 

 Charlie Hart in Godrevy ~ Learner of the week for excellent progress in Maths and doing so well 

in the end of term assessments! 

      Lowen in Godrevy ~ Citizen of the week for always being there to help her friends when 

they are in need! 

 Jake in Portreath ~ Learner of the week for choosing to continue with his English work and 

showing great resilience! 

   Theo in Portreath ~ Citizen of the week for helping a friend when they were stung by a nettle! 

Praa Sands Class ~ Learner of the week for super hard work and focus this year. Well done! 

    Isobel in Praa Sands ~ Citizen of the week for always being a good role model. Keep it up! 

 

Attendance  

Whole school to date: 93.5% 

This week: 

Portreath Class had the 

highest attendance  

 

Mrs May will be in school on.. 

Mon 21st all day 

Tues 22nd all day 



Storytime Online 

Scan the QR code and the link will take 
you to a video of the of the story being 
read aloud.  Click on this link: https://
www.booksfortopics.com/resources/

storytime-online/ to see more books for 
all ages on this website. 

 

 Amazing Fun Facts for Children 
Some Frogs Glow in the Dark 

 
Certain species of frogs, like the 

polka-dot tree frog, can glow under 
ultraviolet light. This 

bioluminescence helps them 
communicate and possibly even 

ward off predators. It’s like having 
their own built-in nightlight! 
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Menu for week commencing 21/07/25 

 
 

Tuna is now available every 

day as an additional choice to 

go with a jacket potato. 

 

School Uniform can be 
purchased from -  

www.hartpersonalised.com 

or 

www.myclothing.com  

 

 
School Meals 

£2.65 per day 

£13.25 per week 

Please pay via 

ParentPay. 

Veggie 
Meatballs 
with pasta 

http://www.hartpersonalised.com
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Diary Dates 

 

Bikeability 

Group 2 ~ 15/07/25, 16/07/25 & 17/07/25  

 

Yr6 Leavers Assembly Monday 21st July at 2pm 

 

Rocksteady concert for parents ~ Tue 22nd July 

at9am 

End of Term Assembly - Tue 22nd July at 2pm 

 

Last day of term 22/07/25 

Children return to school on Thursday 4th 

September 

 

 

 

 

Dates marked in 

yellow are our 

school inset 

days. 






